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17
th
 July 2018 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Please find attached the comparative reports for Foundation Stage, KS1 and KS2.  The results 

are unvalidated until the autumn term but please be reassured that we paid for private 

moderation of our assessments in May 2018, and also the Local Authority moderated the 

results in June 2018.  Both found them to be accurate. 

 

In KS2 all the results are a huge improvement from last year for ‘expected’ and ‘greater 

depth.’  We are above, or in line with, national in all areas except Maths. Every child in this 

year’s cohort is 9% 

Key Stage 2 2017 2018 

 Expected % Greater Depth% Expected % Greater Depth% 

Reading 62.5 12.5 91 36 

Writing 37.5 0 91 18 

Maths 50 0 64 18 

SPaG 62.5 0 91 27 

Combined 

RWM 

37.5 0 64 9 

 

 

In Key Stage 1, our expected results were not as good as last year but we have improved the 

amount of children achieving greater depth considerably.  We are above, or in in line with, 

national results in all areas except writing. Every child in this year’s cohort is 10%. 

 

Key Stage 1 2017 2018 

 Expected % Greater Depth% Expected % Greater Depth% 

Reading 90 0 70 40 

Writing 80 0 50 30 

Maths 90 0 80 20 

 

Y1 phonics has improved considerably from 2017 and is above national. 

Foundation stage (Reception) results have continued to be 80% and above national. 

 

 2017 2018 

   

Y1 Phonics 63% 86% 

Early Years 80% 80% 
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On 6
th
 July we had a monitoring visit by the Local Authority.  In the report it states that- 

 
OFSTED recognised that the school leadership knew the school well and the 
key issues for development. The returning staff have made up the 
complement of subject leadership and the HT has written a very 
comprehensive action plan to deal with the key issues identified by OFSTED. 
The progress against the key issues has been carefully and regularly tracked 
and evidence gathered to verify improvements. A key element in the 
improving picture is strong team work. 

 

 

We know that there is still work to be done and we will continue to embed and improve the 

initiatives that we have been working on all year.  Next year as well as continuing with the 

reading including the use of Accelerated Reader, the maths with the new maths scheme and 

the writing, we will also be introducing a new spelling scheme which will start in the Autumn 

term.  

 

A review of governance took place in April.  The report states that- 

 
This is a Governing Board who are committed to School improvement and 
there is little work needed to become a more effective Governing Board. 

 

The governors will be writing a strategic plan in the autumn term which will focus on 

1. Vision for the School 
2. Training 
3. 20 Key Questions 
4. Competency Framework 
5. Performance Management 
6. Governor Self-Evaluation 
7. Data 

 

 

We hope that you have an enjoyable summer holiday, and wish the Year 6 children good luck 

when they start at their new schools in September. 

 

Kind regards 

 

G Yates 


